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February 22, 2007

Dear Secretary Kirwan and Connector Board Members,
The Affordable Care Today!! (ACT!!) Coalition is a broad-based coalition of consumers, patients, community and religious organizations, businesses, labor unions, doctors, hospitals, community health centers, health plans, and public health advocates.  We are dedicated to the successful implementation of health reform. 

Like many others, we have been closely watching the Board’s progress in defining Minimum Creditable Coverage (MCC).  We very much appreciate your hard-work and dedication to striking the right balance between ensuring that all plans deemed creditable provide individuals with decent coverage of their basic health care needs and making premiums affordable in order to expand access to coverage.

As we consider what we believe to be the right balance, we are guided by a basic principle that is core to our beliefs: no insured person should be underinsured.  We firmly believe that insurance that provides the illusion of coverage, leaving people exposed to barriers to necessary care and financial hardship, should not be deemed creditable by the Commonwealth.

To that end, we are concerned that the Board is considering allowing plans that do not include prescription drug coverage to be considered creditable.  Prescription drugs are a critical part of basic health care today.  Medications are the first line of defense in preventing or combating disease.  Even people who may consider themselves healthy need access to medications, including antibiotics, allergy medications and oral contraceptives, among others.  Those who suffer from chronic or acute disease rely on medications to control and combat their conditions.   Today, prescription drugs are akin to doctor visits and hospital care—neither of which, we assume, would the Board consider excluding from the definition of MCC.

At the same time, prescription drugs are expensive.  People who would have to pay the full cost of their drugs, at a rate not negotiated by their health plan, are likely to be unable to afford the medications that they need.  The high cost of drugs acts as a barrier to people complying with their health care needs.  It is illogical that plans would allow people access to doctors, but then make it impossible for them to comply with their doctor’s orders.
For these reasons, and for those reasons unique to the populations and interests that we represent which we are sharing with you separately, ACT!! Coalition members agree that prescription drug coverage is a critical piece of creditable health coverage today.

We thank you for your time and consideration of this important matter.
Sincerely,
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Timothy F. Gens, Esq.








Co-Chair, ACT!! Private Insurance Working Group

